Dear Nominee,

Members of Our Church have suggested you as a candidate for the office of Administrative Deacon.  The nominating committee agrees that you have the gifts to serve in this office, and asks that you consider the possibility carefully and prayerfully.

Administrative Deacons and Elders provide visionary leadership for the ministry of the church.  They are responsible for maintaining a good environment for the local body of Christ to operate efficiently and effectively in building the body of Christ. They have the authority to act on all matters consistent within the budgets, policies, and goals approved by the Council.  Among the spiritual gifts that are especially helpful in these roles are administration, leadership and wisdom.  Among the abilities, skills and experiences that are helpful are ministry planning skills, business and/or management experience, financial and/or facility management ability.

You are aware of the great responsibility and privilege of serving as an Administrative Deacon. No doubt you are all ready active in various ministries at Our Church.  You may wish to continue in present acts of service instead of considering nomination to church office.  How do you decide?  For starters, talk to the leaders and/or fellow volunteers with whom you are already serving.  Ask them to help you think this through and to keep you in their prayers as you make your decision.  Often God speaks to us through our fellow members and coworkers in God’s service.  Remember, also that God sometimes moves us to new ministry through letters such as this.  Ultimately, with input from fellow members and family you will need to prayerfully discern if God is calling you to use your gifts as an office bearer.  

You may have other reasons not to wish to be considered. Some may be personal, or it may be a time of your life when you have too many other responsibilities. Remember, however, that those who know you well at Our Church think that you are qualified to serve.  Please feel free to contact any current Our Church elder or deacon if you have questions about the office for which you have been suggested.

Please let me know by March __ if you are willing to be considered for the office. You may use the attached response form and leave it in my Our Church mailbox, or email me at vicechair@ourchurch.org. 

Agreeing to be nominated does not mean you will definitely be nominated, only that you would accept if Council (meeting on March __) decided to nominate you. The election process then includes an initial vote of the congregation on April __ and a final selection by lot. Those elected to an office for the first time serve for three years. Future terms are for two years.

Thank you for your commitment to Christ and to Our Church. 

Sincerely,

Vice Chair

